
  
Robins AFB Post  

Society of American Military Engineers 

Board Meeting 

19 April 2022 

 

Board Members: 

 Officers: 

President    Col Cheryl Deloughery  Present 

 Vice President    Mike Coats    Present     

 Treasurer    Mike Coats    Present 

 Secretary    Mike Coats    Present 

 Directors: 

  Membership   Justin Knight    Absent   

National Liaison  Mike Coats    Present 

Programs   Joe Ballard     Present  

  Education and Mentoring Mike Coats    Present   

Financials   Mike Coats     Present 

  Installation Readiness  Greg Culpepper   Absent 

  NCO/Sr. Enlisted  CMSgt Rebecca Couloumbe  Absent 

  Events/Small Business Eric Anania     Absent 

   

        

 

Mr. Mike Coats, the Post Vice President, initiated the meeting at 1530 hours via Conference Call. 

 

Upcoming Meetings: 

The next General Meeting is scheduled for 20 April 2022.  Mr. Justin Knight, of Geosyntec 

Consultants, will present a technical discussion of on-going environmental remediation work at Robins 

AFB.     

 

Programs/Program News: 

Mr. Joe Ballard provided an updated copy of the 2022 schedule of programs.  All remaining monthly 

program events are set except for the presentation from Schneider Electric in June.  Mr. Ballard is 

waiting for a confirmation.  If they cannot confirm, Mr. Ballard will find a replacement presentation.  

Mr. Ballard and Mr. Coats will finalize logistical details for the May 2022 tour of the HQ AFRC 

construction site.  Mr. Ballard will continue to finalize the panel membership for the Professional 

Registration Panel Discussion scheduled for August.  Mr. Ballard will visit the VECTR Center to set 

up the program/tour for November.      

     

Post Membership: 

http://www.same.org/


No report.    

 

Treasurer/Finance Update: 

Mr. Coats sent the April 2022 Treasurer Report to Post Leadership on 15 April 2022.  There were no 

questions or discussion on the report.  A copy of that report is attached to these minutes.   

 

Installation Readiness:  

No Report. 

 

Education and Mentoring: 

Mr. Coats stated that the 2022 College Scholarship Applications were sent out to all local high school 

counselors and Mercer University.  The applications are also on our Robins SAME web site.  The 

applications are due to Mr. Coats NLT 6 May 2022.  Mr. Coats reviewed two applications from local 

students wanting to attend one of the SAME Engineering and Construction Summer STEM Camps.   

Mr. Coats will follow up with the SAME Camp POC, Ms. Erin Ingersoll, to see if either of these two 

students were officially accepted into a camp so that we can start communicating with the students to 

determine how we can support the remainder of their camp and travel cost.   

 

Events and Small Business: 

No Report.  Mr. Coats will follow up with Mr. Eric Anania regarding scheduling both the Golf 

Tournament (20 Oct 2022 at The Landings Golf Course) and the potential Industry Day.    

 

SAME National: 

We won the 2021 Streamer with Distinction.  Col Deloughery plans to attend the JETC in May and 

will be available to represent our Post for the awards/recognition event.       

 

 

Recorded by: 

 

 

Mike Coats 

Post Secretary 


